

Dallas Center-Grimes Athletic Booster Club Meeting
Wednesday, January 10th, 6:00 pm
HS Cafeteria

Executive Committee:

- President-Mike Smith
- Vice President-Laura McConnell (in attendance)
- Secretary-Alison Seidl (in attendance)
- Treasurer-Mike Smith
- Scheduling Coordinator-Tony Schwantes
- Purchasing Coordinator-Leslee Valenta (in attendance)
- Merchandise Coordinator-Danielle Carlson
- Communication Coordinator-Stephanie Harris
- Activities-Brent Buttjer

Other Attendees:

Mike Bynum	Jake Baumann	Connor LaGrone
Nicole Baier	Ryan Roberts	Nikki Jarchow
Erica Davis	Heather Whitten	

Vice President called meeting to order at 6:00pm

Officer Reports

Secretary Report

- No update

Treasurer Report

- No update

Vice President Report

- Membership Report – several new came in at year end. Laura will send stickers.
- Winter Sponsorship – Laura will work in streamlining the day-off activities with Brent. Confirm with our sponsors where to go during the event to be recognized.

Scheduling

- No report
- Youth Wrestling is always busy. Thoughts for next year:
 - Volunteer participating was down and things were very busy with varsity events at away sites. Try next year to get a club or organization to come in and help. Cheerleaders, FOFA.
 - Try different food options that are easy and grab at go to keep lines moving.
 - Chick-fil-A, Pizza Ranch
- Need to push sign up for tournament weekends.
- Need Tony to put out sign up for January 21 (Oak View) and March 2nd (NR and OV)

Purchasing Coordinator

- New Fridge and Freezer have been installed in the Meadows concession stand. YAY!
- Crowds are expected to increase with the opening of the auxiliary gym on Friday, January 12th.

Merchandise Coordinator

- December complete and all items picked up/delivered.
- Spring sports are working on orders now.
- Discussion is ongoing how handle the Spirit Shed during football season. Possibly advertise for 1-2 to manage the shed during the entire season.

Communication Coordinator

- Send another communication about open positions. Possibly with more details about each position and the hours needed for each.

Technology

- Mike will check out the equipment that has been in the Meadows stand to see if any can be of use.
- We are exploring the idea of putting cameras in our concession stands.

Facilities

- Ryan is working on changing the seal on the walk-in cooler at the stadium stand.

Fundraising

- Cake Auction – Connor will be leading the effort; Brent will not be able to be in attendance.
 - Nicole has secured an auctioneer.
 - Security, face painter, Thunder will be in attendance.
 - ACTION: Need cash box for face painting. Free facepainting for Jr. Stampede
 - Sheet cakes have been sponsored.
- Volleyball Tournament
 - Both Tournaments are full!
 - Need to finalize medals, concessions, and volunteers.
 - Nikki will price medals and get a note out to the committee for approval prior to purchasing.
- Trivia Night
 - 10 tables are booked.
 - Several "round" sponsors are secured.
 - Looking at possible silent auction of Savannah Banana tickets.
 - Local DJ secured, volunteer.

Additional Business

- Athletic Director Requests: None

Meeting Adjourned: 7:16pm

Next meeting is February 7th @ 6pm in the High School Commons